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MEMO

Date: 

Nov. 8, 2013
To: 

All school principals, department directors, coordinators
From:  
Gary O. Hansen, Director, Purchasing and General Services



Gayle Christensen, Administrative Assistant, Purchasing Buyer
Subject: 
Surplus Books  
The surplus textbook process has been changed this year, and we want to make sure all schools are aware of and are utilizing the new procedure. All textbooks needing to be surplused must be entered in the online Follett Surplus Management System (SMS).  We are required by law to make the books available to other schools in our District and then to other school districts within the state before disposing of them, and SMS is the program we are using.
This mandate can be found in Utah State Code 53A-12-207, which states:

(1) For a school year beginning with or after the 2012-13 school year, a local school district may not dispose of textbooks used in its public schools without first notifying all other school districts in the state of its intent to dispose of the textbooks. 

 If you haven’t done this before, please email me to get the SMS Account Setup information.  All other forms and handouts can be found at http://www.canyonsdistrict.org/index.php?option=com_docman&Itemid=225.  
There, you will find a Surplus Textbook Process PDF.  It’s a simple flow chart that diagrams the process.
 
What to download from Web site (in the order they’re listed online):
 
· Surplus Textbook Pickup Request
· Library Surplus Form (that process has not changed but minor changes have been made to the form)
· Surplus Textbook Process
· Surplus Textbook Online Training Aides
 
Here are some suggestions that will help all involved in the surplus flow: 
 
· Please do not “hoard” books. The District receives money back for books that are still useful.  Stashing them for too long affects their value.
· Please be sensitive to the Warehouse Department personnel when loading boxes. Books are heavy. Regular boxes should be filled no more than three-fourths full and Gaylords (large “watermelon” boxes) should be no more than half full.
· Please do not put books in boxes until after the Follett representative has looked at them.
· Remember to check SMS if you need books.  It’s a great resource, especially if you need additional or replacement books. 
· If you know that you will be surplusing books at the end of the semester, for example, you can enter them into SMS and make the availability date when you need it.  You will go through your four-week waiting period while the books are in use and can get rid of them immediately after.

 
Once this system is in full swing, the surplus process will flow smoothly and efficiently, as well as bring textbook buy-back funds to the District.
 
Now we would like feedback from you. 
 
· If you are not the person who enters the surplus books, please email me the name and telephone number of the person who does the work.
· Do you need additional training?
· Do you have books that need to be picked up?
· Do you have any suggestions for us?
 
We appreciate all your efforts in getting this new program up and running. 

If you have questions or need additional information, please contact me.
